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adopted the Commission’s proposed revisions without substantive
change to provisions permitting evidence relevant to the validity
of an agreement and evidence of fraud. See Recommendation
Relating to Parol Evidence Rule (Nov. 1977) 14 Cal. Law
Revision Com. Rep. (1978) p. 152; Stats. 1978, ch. 150, § 1, pp.
374-75.
Considering the state of the parol evidence rule at the time
Pendergrass was decided, the Supreme Court found that earlier
cases routinely permitted parol evidence to prove allegations of
fraud, including promissory fraud. See, e.g. Ferguson v. Koch,
204 Cal. 342, 347 (1928) (“Parol evidence is always admissible to
prove fraud, and it was never intended that the parol evidence
rule should be used as a shield to prevent the proof of fraud.”);
Langley v. Rodriguez, 122 Cal. 580, 581-82 (1898) (“[C]ases are
not infrequent where relief against a contract reduced to writing
has been granted on that ground that its execution was procured
by means of oral promises fraudulent in the particular mentioned,
however variant from the terms of the written engagement into
which they were the means of inveigling the party.”). The
Supreme Court also found the cases on which the Pendergrass
decision was based to be inapposite. These conclusions led the
Court to determine that Pendergrass “was an aberration” as its
holding “failed to account for the fundamental principle that fraud
undermines the essential validity of the parties’ agreements.”
Riverisland, 55 Cal. 4th at 1182. The Court did caution, however,
that the intent element of promissory fraud requires more than
proof of an unkept promise or mere failure to perform. And it
left for another day the question whether a party who does not
read a written agreement before its execution can be found
reasonably to have relied on contradictory oral statements made
before entering into the agreement, as all allegations of fraud
require a showing of justifiable reliance. See id. at 1183.
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